ALVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 14th December 2016 
	PRESENT:
ATTENDING:
	Cllr. Gary Collier
Cllr. Beveley Collier

Cllr. Alan Haslam

Ali Taylor

Chris Shell

Tom Lockyer

Keith Haylock

P Brown


	Cllr. Eric Robson 

Cllr. Dan Price 
Emma Money (Clerk)
John Wood

Alec Davis

Margaret Harris

Laraine George



	
	Item
	Notes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for absence
	General apology as meeting of 7.12.16 postponed at short notice .No other apologies noted. 


	

	2
	Declarations of interest
	None

	

	3
	Minutes of the meeting on November 8th 2016 
	The minutes were agreed as a true record and signed accordingly. 
	

	4a
	Chairmans update re: candidates for Parish Councillor vacancies
	3 curriculum vitaes’ & letters of application received for 2 posts. All very good, a close decision: Alan Haslam and Eric Robson welcomed as new Parish Councillors. 


	

	4b
4c
	Planning
Neighbourhood Development Plan


	Update on Myrtle Cottage: no further opposition.
Development on Clanna Road to proceed: 11 houses, to include 4 x social housing.22 strict conditions for developer to adhere to, 2 years to do this. 3 x parish council projects could benefit: a) new playing field pavilion, b) fencing off the play area c)creating a seating area: possibly £32,631 paid by developer.

Amendments to allocations plan to be published 16/12/16.

Action: GC to contact District Council and establish deadline for replies to amendments: to call extraordinary meeting in January if required, local opinion is against development and possible changes to settlement boundaries.
The next meeting is to be held on 16.1.17.
NDP to continue regardless of result of changes to allocations plan and outcome of Clanna Road development.
	

	5
	Playing Field 

	A Councillor is required to Chair the playing field committee (because the playing field is owned by the parish council): the group meets 4 x a year, vacancy as P Smooker has stepped down.  

The Parish Council should have a representative on the village hall committee which meets 3 x year.

Action: The two Councillors appointed this evening will consider these posts. 

Playing Field entrance is becoming unsafe for dog training clients and other users: deep ruts in entrance (from waste lorries turning) and tree roots in gateway(kissing gate): DE may be able to help.

Action: DE to observe problem: to put on agenda for next meeting: suggestions included using hardcore/gravel to top dress or reinforcement mats as longer term solution.


	

	6
	Finance
	The following invoices were approved for payment: Emma Money salary for November: £126.45, Emma Money expenses for November: £93.50, Merlin Waste £27.12, Village Hall Hire for NDP £188.50, GAPTC Clerks Training Event £20, PATA payroll services £22.50, Emma Money salary for December £244.58, Forest & Wye Valley Review £97.20.
The draft budget for 2017-18 was approved which keeps the precept request the same as the previous 2 years. It was noted there is a sum available in the existing budget year for computer equipment: this should cover a printer for the Parish Clerk and the software needed by the Chairman to produce the Parish Newsletter.
Action: GC to purchase the items required and claim costs as expenses.

Village Defibrillator: location now decided to be most practical is entrance to The Globe rather than a disused phone box. Best deal was £1,500, for supply, training and maintenance from Ambulance Service. £500 grant available until end March 2017.

Action: To proceed with purchase and installation early in 2017.

Phone Box: Consensus of opinion: would need ongoing maintenance but majority would like to keep in the village as part of village furniture if decommissioned by BT. Would need to establish a phone box committee to move the project forwards.
Action: Letter to BT: to establish future of phone box: will they consider keeping as very little mobile reception in the area? If not, can the Parish Council purchase for £1 and repurpose? EM to action and report findings in February meeting.

	

	7
8
	Correspondence for Information
Clerk’s Report
	The only letter received of note was asking for volunteers from Community Transport.
Actions from previous meetings:

· Power to playing field, fencing, process of changing bank signatories: all ongoing as dependent on new councillors: EM can now proceed with contacting bank re: signatories.

· Of note: £500 defibrillator grant is only available until the end March 2017.

· E-mail confirmation was received of letter sent last month opposed to Fracking in the Forest of Dean.
	

	9
	Councillor’s reports and items for future agenda
	This was dealt with under section 4a at the beginning of the meeting in order to appoint new Councillors before meeting progressed.
	

	10
	Public Forum
	A number of matters were raised in public forum:

· Knapp Lane: further planning appeal, to be opposed by 15.12.16.
· Garland Road footpaths are dangerous: question over who is responsible: GC to contact Two Rivers Housing: also pavements in Church and Knapp Lane as mentioned in NDP survey.

· Speed control in Garlands Road, Church and Knapp Lane: speed bumps are noisy: DE to look at possibility of village having own speed restriction signs (not enforceable)

· Wind Turbine in Aylburton: not controlled by parish council: even when making a profit Alvington will not benefit

	

	11
	Date of next meeting
	The next parish council meeting will be in the village hall on Wednesday 1st February 2017 from 7.30 pm.
	


Signed:.......................................Chairman. 

Date:..............................
